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APRIL 9, 2014  SFF MEETING 
EXTRAVAGANZA  

Chairman, Mike Fortney  
 

Be sure you attend this year’s Extravaganza. Mike has managed to 
get a wide variety of booths lined up for us. In attendance will be 
the Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife (learn where to 
fish), Project Healing Waters, Fly shops, resorts, the Steelhead Co-
alition, tiers  (including our very own Carolyn Sells and Leroy Hy-
att). You will also be able to taste spirits from Dry Fly Distillery and 
food samples from McKenzie River Grill. 
 
This is a terrific educational meeting, so drop in anytime after 5, 
o'clock  meet our guests and learn. The actual meeting (program) 
will begin at seven. There will also be door prizes.  
 
Mike and his kitchen crew will have his Chili Dogs, hot dogs and 
Polish sausages available between 5 and 7.  
  

FOOD DRIVE  
By: Dan Ferguson  
 

The “admission” to the extravaganza will be a 
NON PERISHABLE food item (s). This is a great 
opportunity to hit Costco for those dozen pack-
ages of fruits, veggies, soups and stews. Keep 
half and donate the rest! I hope to bring in 
enough food to need three men and a strong boy 

to load the stuff into my truck.  

  
 2014-15 SFF OFFICER AND BOARD ELECTION 
 
The nominating committee, consisting of  Chairman Mike Berube, 
Dan Ferguson, Fred and Linda Howe, and Gail Bailey presented the 
following nominations at the general club meeting on March 12th, 
2014.  Voting for these positions will happen at the April general 
meeting. 
 
 President             Gale Allen 
 Vice President      Brad Thompson 
  Treasurer              Claude Kistler 
 Secretary              Rick Newman 
 Board #1              Mike Fortney 
 Board #2               Connie Tedrow 
 Board #3               Charlie Simpson 
 Past President           Kurt Tempel 

 

OFFICERS AND 
BOARD MEMBERS 

 

President     Kurt Tempel 

Vice President    Gale Allen 

Treasurer           Nedra Bayne 

Secretary                Dan Wells 

Board Position 1    Brad Thompson 

Board Position 2    Mike Fortney 

Board Position 3    Sherie Patano 

Past President        Mike Berube  

Sgt. At Arms          Larry Ray  

 

Contact us at:  

P. O. Box 4141 

Spokane, WA 99220 

Or  

sffishers@comcast.net 

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
 

Programs:                     Gale Allen 

Barbless Flyer Editor: Linda Howe 

Conservation:               Dan Wells 

Outings                          Don Tietz 

Membership                 Sherie Patano 

Fly Fishing School:      Mike Berube 

Librarian:               Larry Ray 

Project Healing Waters:  Norm Scott 

FFF Liaison:                 Dan Ferguson 

Beg. Fly Tying:  Betty Smith-Lambert 

Int. Fly Tying:              Dan Ferguson 

Casting for Recovery: Mary Kovatch

              

AROUND THE BEND 

    
Apr. 9, SFF Meeting   
      EXTRAVAGANZA 
 
Apr. 12, Amber Lake Outing 
 
Apr. 16, SFF Board Meeting 
6:30 PM 
 
Apr. 26-27, Omak Lake Out-
ing 
 
May 3,  KID’S FISHING DAY 
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 PREZ SEZ 
By:  Kurt  Tempel 

   
Today on the 20th of March it happened.  We've officially transi-
tioned into Spring!  Yea.  Glad winter is behind us although the late 
snow we got should really help our water conditions for the rest of 
the year.  I've been fishing a couple of times so far and have done 
well--in spite of blowing rain--wind--snow and sleet.  My family 
thinks I'm nuts to fish in these conditions but I love it!  I hope you're 
getting ready to get out and rip some lips.  
  
On to club business.  We owe a big thanks to Dan Wells and his 
crew for another very successful Conservation and Education Raf-
fle.  We raised over $3900!  Our announcer Brad Thompson did a fantastic job too keeping 
the momentum going and getting us out of the meeting in just about an hour.  Our fearless 
event planner, Linda Howe, ensured we remained organized throughout the entire 
event.  Many thanks to all the planners, donors, contributors, and volunteers who made this 
possible.   We use these funds to support local area conservation efforts and our fishing 
and education classes.  Simply, we couldn't do this without your help.   
  
Our fly fishing school is well underway with 35 new students.  There are some pretty talent-
ed casters in the group so you more experienced fishermen watch out--these guys and gals 
are good!  We've also had a few outings occur since the last newsletter went out--make sure 
you check the Barbless for the fishing reports.  I can tell you Mike Berube and I did a pre-
scouting fishing trip to Coffee Pot one day ahead of the club's event.  We fought winds to 35 
knots with rain and hale--aside from Carolyn Sells no one else was on the water with us all 
day.  We caught some very nice fish on streamers up to 21 inches .   
  
Our next club event is the Extravaganza.  We'll have lots of interesting booths.  Mike Fort-
ney is in charge of this program again so it should be another first class event.  We'll also 
be electing our new Officers and Board members at this meeting so you don't want to miss 
it! 
  

 MEMBERSHIP 
By:  Sherie Patano, Chair 

  
SFF would like to welcome new member Pat Hudgens. We hope you get to join us in all 
the activities we have scheduled for the coming months.   
 
I would like to also thank the 56 members who have renewed their membership and re-
mind the rest of you that you may renew at our April meeting or May picnic.   
 
You may also mail in your forms and money to: 
 

Spokane Fly Fishers   
P.O. Box 4141   

Spokane  99220  
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 CONSERVATION AND EDUCATION RAFFLE REPORT 
  

The raffle was again a big success this year with the hard work of the chair-
man, Dan Wells, and his many helpers.  The club owes thanks to Mike Kee-
gan (who recorded and numbered the items) , Brian Durheim (once again our 
quick ticket salesman), Brad Thompson (our emcee who kept the raffle mov-
ing), and the many volunteers who arrived at 4:30 to set up the room and the 
items, worked through the raffle and didn’t leave until the room was clean 
and back in order.  But mostly thanks are owed to the 48 members, the Orvis northwest Out-
fitters and Big R Sandpoint, who provided over 100 items to try for. And, a big thank you to 
the 127 ticket purchasers.   
 
Mike Fortney extends a special thank you to the Kitchen Crew who did a spectacular job in 
his absence.  
 
We raised nearly $4000 for our conservation and education programs that include Trout in 
the Classroom, Kids Fishing Day, Water Resources Day (more kids!), work with the WDF&W 
and Forest Service. We also help fund special education programs for a Youth Fly Fishing 
Camp, Eagle Scout Projects, Casting for Recovery and seminars and workshops for club 
members continuing education.  
 
  

BY-LAWS REVISIONS APPROVED 

By:  Larry Ray 

 
The membership, at the regular meeting on March 12

th
, approved the proposed revisions to 

the club’s Bylaws and Standing Rules by a vote of 47 for and 1 against.  The Board wishes to 
thank Devon Greyerbiehl and Jeff Johnson for serving with Larry Ray on the committee to 
draft the proposed revisions.  Most of all, the Board thanks all those members who made the 
effort to read the proposed revisions and vote.  The new Bylaws and Standing Rules will be 
posted to the Club’s website. 

   

2014 NORTHWEST YOUTH CONSERVATION & FLY FISHING ACADEMY 
 22 – 28 June 2014 

 

The deadline for our nomination of a  child to attend the Fly Fishing Academy 
camp is soon approaching….April 7th.  See the February Barbless for the full 
information and a report from the last boy we sponsored.  This is a great op-
portunity for the student to learn about fly fishing, casting, fly tying, conser-
vation and entomology. 
 

The decision needs to made quickly as it needs a letter from one of the 
child's teachers and SFF board approval.  

 

If you know of a child you would like to nominate for this opportunity, or for 
more information, please contact Kurt Tempel at  922-7564. 
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PROJECT  HEALING WATERS 
FLY FISHING UPDATE 

By:  Norm Scott 
 
It has been a couple of months since I’ve 
updated you on our activities.  These past days have been busy, to say the least.  We have been en-
gaged with 10 veterans in rod building activities, similar to what we did last year.  This year Hook 
and Hackle Fishing Supply donated 10 rods for our veterans to build and be judged.  The rods are 
being completed under the helpful eye of Al Barrett, custom rod maker, assisted by Rick Newman 
and Steve Wright.  
  

We have also been busy with fly tying activities at both the Veterans Hospital and the VA Outreach 
Center in the Valley.   SFF volunteers Mike Fortney, Rick Newman, Ed Chezem, and Dan Wells have 
contributed over 200 hours in just this last month of tying activities.  Mike ,Rick ,Dan, Joe Ford and 
myself  have also spent quite a bit of our time at the local colleges holding Veterans Fairs,  speaking 
at their Veteran Clubs and participating in Outreach activities.  Rick, Joe, Harold Watters, and Angie 
Jeffery have also participated in Spokane’s First Friday Event during February, to help us to raise 
funds for PHWFF. 
 

Our current venture is a booth at the INWC Big Horn Show.  PHWFF has a booth shared with Christi-
na Deubel, local dry fly artist, and we are providing fly tying demonstrations with some of the 
PHWFF veterans as well as holding a fund-raising raffle for a Ross Rod and Reel, a Creek 8’ Pontoon 
boat and a hand crafted Fly Box donated by Mike Keagan.   I will tell you our results in the next Barb-
less Flyer.   
 

With the fishing season opening soon, I hope to see you on the water.      
 

COFFEE POT OUTING REPORT  -  MARCH 15TH 

By:  Carolyn Sells 
 

We had 6 folks show up for the outing and Dan Wells had plenty of donuts for us.  The lake was 
down 5 to 6 feet, I have never seen it that low before.  Water was crystal clear (no coffee color) and 
40 degrees.  Of course, it was windy.  No hatches, water temperature a bit too cold still.  But every-
one caught fish.   
 

Working flies: Halloween buggers, Olive buggers, Black buggers, Carey Specials (peacock body). 
Bionic worms and Balance black leeches.  It was windy, but all the guys either rowed or motored to 
the upper end anyway.  I tend to get a little seasick and I'm lazy so I fished closer to the boat 

launch.  Fish ranged from 15 to 22 inches and are is great shape.  It was a fun day! 
 

 AMBER  LAKE OUTING  -  APRIL 12TH 
Hosts:  Mike Fortney and Dan Wells 

 

Amber Lake could still be cold and windy for our outing on April 12.  We’ll test the waters and give 
everyone that signed-up a lake/fishing report on the 11th (Friday afternoon). The table with muffins 
and coffee will be set-up near the boat launch by 0730.  Damsel and dragon fly nymph patterns, 
leeches and Chironemids should work well. Very little shore casting available - selective gear rules, 
Internal combustion motors prohibited, Catch-and-release. 
 

Directions: Take I-90 west to the Cheney Exit. Go completely through town and then left on Mullinix 
Road. Continue on Mullinix for about 10 miles to Pine Springs Road. Turn right and stay on Pine 
Springs until you find a small Amber Lake sign where you’ll turn left and follow the dirt road to the 
parking lot. You can drive down the hill to unload, but you have to park in the lot on top. 

Please contact Mike at 263-6934.  There will also be a sign-up sheet at the April meeting. 
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OLYMPIC PENINSULA STEELHEAD OUTING REPORT 
By:  Don Tietz 

 
On March 1

st
 and 2

nd
 Six members of Spokane Fly Fishers joined with our outings hosts, the 

Northwest Fly Anglers from Seattle on our first of three joint outings this year. Norm and Val 
Urbat, Carolyn Sells, Randy Ishihara, Harvey Richman and Don Tietz made the journey to 
Forks. The outing was hosted at the Olympic Natural Resources Center, a great facility the 
NWFA has used several times. 
  
The weather was awesome, especially for the rainforests we were fishing in! Sunshine Fri-
day, partly cloudy on Saturday and Sunday we got an opportunity to feel some great 
“rainforest weather”! Nearly all the rivers in the area were fished with most of the activity on 
the Hoh and Bogachiel rivers. A few cutthroat, whitefish and one steelhead were landed with 
a few more steelhead hooked but not landed. 
 
It was a great weekend for all who made the trip, well worth the drive! Many thanks to the 
hosts of the outing Carl and Maura Johnson and Marianne Mitchell of NWFA. A special thank 
you to the NWFA outings committee chairman Mark Conner who worked closely with the 
SFF to set up this outing. 
 
SFF and NWFA will partner up on two more outings this year,  Lake Chopaka and Kelly 
Creek. 

 

LAKE CHOPAKA OUTING 
By:  Don Tietz 

 
On May 30

th
 and June 1

st
 Northwest Fly Anglers will host a joint 

outing with Spokane Fly Fishers at Lake Chopaka. Following is 
a write up on the outing from the NWFA website: 
 
The trip is designed to hit the peak of trout activity in this re-

mote lake in Okanogan country. Big rainbows in one of the most beautifully situated lakes in 
WA. Chopaka Lake is where fly fishermen belong, and chironomid soakers put down roots. 
It just may be the hottest callibaetis mayfly lake in the state.  
 
Located on a distant walled-in funnel at just under 3,000 feet elevation above the Sinlahekin 
Valley, Chopaka Lake is 148.8 acres of trout water squeezed into a narrow 1½ mile-long la-
dle. Depths in the southern half, the handle end, average less than 10 feet and support fer-
tile nests of bottom vegetation that grow incredible insect fodder, especially mayfly nymphs. 
 
The bowl of the ladle is on the north end where the lake bottom plunges to more than 70 
feet. A floating device is necessary to fish for the really large rainbows that cruise the lake.  
 
The cost of this outing will be $25. The fee covers Saturday breakfast, lunch and dinner and 
Sunday breakfast and lunch. Register and pay for the outing on the NWFA website: http://
www.northwestflyanglers.org/outings.htm  

http://www.northwestflyanglers.org/outings.htm
http://www.northwestflyanglers.org/outings.htm
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 SFF AWARDS PICNIC - MAY 17, 2014   STARTING AT 11 AM 

By:  Sherie Patano 
 
Come out to the Fairchild AFB Recreation Area at Clear Lake for our year end pot-luck picnic 
and annual awards presentation.  Food, friends, and fun promise to be the theme for this 
year's event.  We have reserved a covered pavilion next to the water's edge - just in case it 
rains. 
 
There will be games for all - even a long-distance casting competition for those who are up 
to the challenge.  (Also a new surprise activity that will be lots of fun.)   
 
COST is $5.00 per family (or single person)--payable the day of the picnic.  Our club is 
providing burgers, brats, hot dogs and soft drinks.  Feel free to bring other beverages of 
your choice. 
 
Please bring a potluck side dish, salad or dessert according to the following plan: Last 
Name: 
                
                                                    A-G    Salads 
                                                    H-O    Side Dish 
                                                    P-Z     Desserts 
 
This is a family friendly event so bring your spouse and the kids and enjoy.  Get there real 
early and participate in the Clear Lake Outing hosted by Mike Berube and enjoy fishing in 
this recently stocked lake.  We will also install the recently elected SFF Board and the 
awards for 2013-14 will be presented. 
 
DIRECTIONS:  East or West bound on 1-90, take Exit 264 (Cheney/Medical Lakes Exit) and go 
North.  Turn Right onto Clear Lake Road on the North side of 1-90.  Clear Lake Recreation 
Area is clearly marked at the corner of Clear Lake and Salnave Rd.  The Recreation Area is 
then just a short distance down Clear Lake Road on the left.   
 
HOPE TO SEE ALL OF YOU THERE! 
 
If you have questions or need  more information you may contact Sherie Patano   (509) 220-
8638. 
 

KIDS FISHING DAY - MAY 3RD 
  
Kids fishing will be held at the USAF Clear Lake Recreation Area on 
May 3 this year.  
 
This is a fun event where we help with groups of a couple hundred 
kids coming through every 45 minutes by baiting hooks and untan-
gling lines! Hours of entertainment!! 
 
Sign up to be part of this active, fun experience at the April meeting . 
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RAFFLE BOARD 

By:  Dan Ferguson 
  
The club is running a raffle board for a chance to win a Loomis 13' 8wt. Spey rod W/Reel and line! 
We have a double random 144 square board at $5 per. We're about 60 % full right now and would 
LOVE to fill before our picnic in May. 
  

The rod was anonymously donated and the funds will be used for door prizes at our meetings.  
  

Great (and cheap) way to get started in the exciting sport of Spey fishing. See Dan Ferguson or Lin-
da Howe at the meetings. If you want to buy $20 minimum in squares, we'll take credit or debit over 
the phone. Dan at 325-8885 

 

 2014 WASHINGTON FLY FISHING FAIR 
Saturday, May 3, 9:00am 

Kittitas County Event Center, Ellensburg, WA 
By:  Dan Ferguson 

 
The 2014 Washington Fly Fishing Fair is presented by the Washington State Council of the Interna-
tional Federation of Fly Fishers (WSCIFFF). The Fly Fishing Fair will feature Fly Fishing Workshops, 
Seminars and Programs; Fly Casting Workshops, Demonstrations, Classes and Games; Fly Tying 
Demonstrations and Lessons; Vendor Exhibits and Displays; Raffles; Silent Auctions and an Awards 
Banquet and Live Auction. Admission Cost ? General admission $5.00. Free for IFFF members, and 
for Youth under the age of 16. 

 

INTERMEDIATE/ADVANCED SINGLE HAND CASTING INSTRUCTION 
INSTRUCTOR LEN ZICKLER 

FFF CERTIFIED CASTER 
BY: Gale Allen 

 
Len is a member of the SFF and has agreed to instruct an intermediate to advanced 
casting class intended to provide instruction including such techniques as distance 
casting, the double haul, accuracy and advanced presentation casts.  The class is for 
MEMBERS ONLY and will occur over three weeks in one and one half hour blocks.  It 
will take place in the evenings between 6:00 PM and 7:30 PM on April 22 & 29, and 
May 6th, location to be determined.  
 

Len plans to develop an individual lesson plan for each caster depending on his or her desire to fo-
cus on any one or more areas of casting.  Class size will be limited to twenty participants.  Fee for 
the class is $50 with ½ of the fee ($25) paid by April 18 with the remainder paid on the first day of 
class.  A rebate will be provided for cancelations made ten or more days prior to class. 
 

A signup sheet will be available at the April 9th Extravaganza meeting or you may call Len Zickler for 
signup or any questions you may have at 509-720-3228. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.zvents.com/ellensburg_wa/venues/show/6377685-kittitas-county-event-center
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 BOOK OF THE MONTH 
By: Larry Ray  

  
March and April can be the cruelest of months with their clear 
skies, sun, new buds, and hints of spring.  Then, a cold wave or 
snow flurry pushes back.  Still, I start to dream and my thoughts 
often turn to surface action and dry flies.  I once read that we mod-
ern fly fishers spend 90% of our time fishing wets and only 10% 
fishing the surface.  Still, the vision of a large, colorful trout slurp-
ing my dry fly with a nice bulging rise…well, I suspect I’m not 
alone in elevating that fantasy.  For those of you who, like me, like 
to dwell on the 10%, here is some recommended reading available 
in the SFFC Library: 

  
DRY-FLY FISHING, F.M. Halford, (1889), is a great read for those who enjoy the history of our sport, 
by one of the fathers of dry fly fishing.  Halford developed his love of the dry fly experimenting on 
steams in southern England, primarily the River Test, during an era of great equipment advances. 
The chapter entitled The Dry Fly Fisherman’s Gear describes the preferred gear of the time.  The ad-
vent of silk lines really unlocked the dry fly fisherman’s arsenal.  Imagine trying to cast and achieve 
a good drift with the old, easily water-logged, braided hair lines, the fraying of which created severe 
friction when traversing the guides.   Advances in split cane rod building eased the handling of the 
new lines, especially line pick-up (which frequently broke the old greenheart and hickory spines).  
Reading this chapter will make one thankful for our modern lines and rod materials.  Halford pre-
ferred the dry, yet dealt graciously with his wet fly brethren (p. 37) at a time when some of his club 
members who fished wets resigned rather than switch to fishing the increasingly popular dries!  
Wonderfully penned illustrations of equipment, fly patterns, and knots appear throughout, along with 
classic lithographs of fly casters. One thing – don’t skip the forward, in which David Jacques (1979) 
does a fine job of summarizing Halford’s development and relating the material to today’s dry fly 
practices. 
  
Fast forward a century and examine The Dry Fly, New Angles, by Gary LaFontaine (1990).  Just as he 
did in his wonderful treatise Caddisflies, LaFontaine breaks the whole science of dry fly fishing 
down into understandable detail.  Gary’s incomparable penchant for completeness is present here 
as well – this book simply has it all, even some notable history.  Gretchen Grayum’s pen and ink il-
lustrations of insect life and sporting stills grab interest and whet the appetite.  One warning – this is 
not a quick study.  Take this one with the expectation of a few nights of leisurely reading, and even 
be prepared to take notes.  It really is that good.  
  
Two excellent dry fly tying guides are The Art of Tying the Dry Fly by Skip Morris (1993) and Essen-
tial Trout Flies by Dave Hughes (2000).  Both include wonderful color photos of patterns as well as 
tying steps.  They also stress keeping things simple – Hughes even entitles his first chapter Fly Pat-
tern Simplicity.  Boy, that’s for me (and, I suspect, lots of the rest of us)!  Both are fairly recent com-
pared to many of our volumes, and contain recent innovations in tying – Morris, especially, gets into 
synthetic floating materials.  Check the floating hopper on the cover, as well as his floating beetle 
pattern.   While Hughes gets into wets as well as drys, Essentials… has plenty of dry fly patterns. 
  

The following members hold overdue materials (name and due date 
shown): George Davis (Mar ’14), Dan Ferguson (Jan ‘14), Brian Soth 
(Feb ‘14).  Please return these at the upcoming SFF meeting or call me 
at 425-299-1488 to arrange extensions.       
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  2014 OUTINGS SCHEDULE 
 

DATE                               OUTING                              HOST                                        RATING / EXPLANATION 

     

April 12                         Amber Lake                    Dan Wells / Mike Fortney      See March Barbless 

    

April 26-27           Omak Lake                    Kurt Tempel/ Mike Berube       See March Barbless  

  

May 3                         Kid's Fishing / Clear Lake     HOST NEEDED    

      

May 7 (Wed)          Williams Lake                    HOST NEEDED                       See March Barbless 

    

May 17                         Clear Lake                    Mike Berube                                See March Barbless 

May 17                         Club Picnic        Sherie Patano                                    11 AM                          

 

May 24                          One Fly                                   Bob Mielbrecht            1 

                          Location To Be Determined   

    

May 30-Jun 1            Lake Chopaka                     Northwest Fly Anglers        1 Rough Road access.  

                                                                                                                   Caution with Trailers 

  

Jun 4 (Wed)            Amber                                   Mike Forney/Dan Wells                   1 Evening Float  

   

Jun 28-29            North Fork CDA                     HOST NEEDED                       2 Wading 

    

Jul 18-20            Kelly Creek                     John Hudson                                      2 Wading 

                                                  Northwest Fly Anglers will be our guests  

       

Aug 1-3                          St Joe River                     Rick Newman                       1-3-Wade: Depending on where. 

    

Aug 15-17           Kootenai River                      Dan Wight                                      2-Float:Bridge abutments, small 

                                                                                                                     rapids, obstacles 

    

Aug 23                          Spokane River                      HOST NEEDED                        3 Float: rapids, obstacles, sweepers  

                                                                                                                 3 Wade: Slick  

  

Sep 6                          Pontoon Safety Mvg Water      Don Tietz and Crew                        1 

                          Class Corbin Park Post Falls   

    

Sep 13-14            Clark Fork River                      HOST NEEDED                         2-Float:Bridge abutments, small 

                                                                                                                      rapids, obstacles 

    

Sept19-21            Missouri River                       Carolyn Sells                         2-Float: Bridge abutments,  

                                                                                                                                                              Obstacles 

As you can see, hosts are needed for some of the outings.  If you wish to volunteer or have 
any  questions contact Don Tietz. E-mail don@troutfisher.org or phone his cell: 509 850-
5076. 

Please see February, 2014 Barbless for Rating Descriptions. 
 

  



THE BARBLESS FLYER 
  Spokane Fly Fishers   
  P. O. Box 4141 
  Spokane, WA  99220 

NEXT MEETING  
 

April 9, 2014 
 

EXTRAVAGANZA 
OPEN AT 5PM  MEETING AT 7PM 

  
ST. FRANCIS SCHOOL  

1104 W. HEROY  
 

“THE MISSION OF THE SPOKANE FLY FISHERS IS TO PROVIDE A FAMILY FRIENDLY 
ORGANIZATION FOR PROMOTING THE SPORT OF FLY FISHING THROUGH  

EDUCATION, APPLICATION, AND CONSERVATION.” 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR NAME TAGS TO THE MEETING 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
 
— 


